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Principal's Report 

 

Yesterday, our school hosted a debating workshop for students across the greater Armidale area. Fifteen 

of our students, supported by Mrs Woods, participated in a range of activities to develop their debating 

skills. The day finished with students testing out their arguments against students from other schools. 

Students will have the opportunity to utilise their skills with upcoming debates. 

 

Today, our school cricket team took part in the first round of competition against a team from Guyra 

Central School. This is the first Knockout competition to be played for 2023. There are a range of other 

sports to be played as part of the NSWPSSA Knockouts. 

 

Service NSW Back to School vouchers 

We have been advised that the Premier’s Back to School voucher program has been extended to include 

payment of school excursions. This means that families will be able to use up to three $50 Service NSW 



Back to School vouchers to help pay for excursions for any eligible students before 30 June 2023. These 

vouchers can be used on Stage 2 or Stage 3 excursions, as these cost more than $50. If you have not 

used all of your Back to School vouchers already, this could help make overnight excursions more 

affordable for your family. 

 

Information about the Year 3 overnight camp at Thalgarrah will be provided in the next couple of days. 

Please return notes by the due date to secure a place. 

 

Knives at school 

In the last week, we have seen some students bringing dinner knives in their lunch boxes for the 

purpose of cutting up food. An attached parent factsheet states that there is no good reason for a 

student to bring a knife to school. Parents are asked to ensure that food is cut ready for eating and NOT 

allow students to bring a knife, including a Stanley knife or a craft knife, to school. Following is some 

information that can be found in a parent fact sheet included in this week’s newsletter: 

 

…If a student is found to be possessing or carrying a knife at school the principal may call the police. The 

student may also be expelled or suspended from school immediately. 

 

Possessing a knife includes a student having one in their bag or locker, even if they do not use it or 

threaten anyone with it. Having a knife for self-protection is also illegal. Any wellbeing or safety 

concerns should be escalated to the Principal. 

 

Parents and carers are advised not to send butter knives or fruit knives in lunchboxes, or knife tools for 

craft purposes. In lessons requiring the use of knives, for example cooking or trades, the student’s 

teacher will supply and supervise the use of the tools. 

 

Every student has the right to feel safe and secure at school. There is no good reason for a student to 

ever have a knife at school… 

 

Welcome picnic 

Families are invited to come along this afternoon, 1 March for the annual P&C Welcome Picnic to be 

held in the K/1 playground area. Bring a rug and something to eat as children work on their paper plane 

making and flying skills. This is a wonderful opportunity to meet other parents and some of our staff. 

Parents are then invited to stay around for the Annual General Meeting of the P&C from 6.30pm. 

 



Take care, 

 

Deborah Nay 

P&C News 

 

 Our Welcome Picnic and Annual General Meeting are on tonight!!! (Wednesday 1 March. Picnic starting 

at 5pm, followed by the AGM at 6.30pm in the school hall). Please come along - it's a great way to meet 

other parents and get involved in our wonderful school. 

School Calendar 

 

1 Mar              P&C Welcome Picnic and AGM 

3 Mar              Armidale Zone PSSA Boys and Girls Hockey Trials 

6 Mar              North West Swimming Trials 

8 Mar              Catch up individual photos and Kinder Blue Class photo retake. 

10 Mar            AFL After School Aus Kick Program 3:15 to 4:15 

10 Mar            Armidale District Boys and Girls Basketball Trials 

13 Mar            North West Boys and Girls Tennis Trials 



14 Mar            North West Boys and Girls Touch Football Trials 

General Information 

 

Red Cross Fund Raiser 

 

On Friday 24 February students participated in a fund raiser with all proceeds going to the Red Cross. 

Students donated a gold coin to wear play clothes and 50c to guess how many lollies were in the jar. 

$551 was raised and will help support Türkiye and Syria after the recent Earthquakes. 

Lachlan guessed the exact number of lollies, with a guess of 62. 



 

Class News from Kindergarten Purple and Ms Killen 

 

Surfs up Kinder Purple! 

The Kinder Purple students have settled in well to the school routine and have been catching some 

awesome waves in relation to learning. We have learnt a number of phonemes, which we are beginning 

to blend to make words and are working on writing our names independently. 

We have enjoyed getting to know each other and establishing friendships and support networks within 

the classroom to foster learning which will hold us in good stead going forward. 

We have had adventures around the school hunting for bears and searching for a mysteriously missing 

principal only to have her turn up in our classroom, which we documented in our own picture book. 

KP love learning a new rhyme each week related to our phoneme focus and has made me smile when on 

occasion they randomly start singing as they work. I have been very impressed with the student’s focus 

and energy when it comes to their learning and establishing a routine. 

I can’t wait to ride our big learning wave together. 



Kinder Purple and Ms Killen 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 

 



 



 

Arts and Culture News 

 



Congratulations to our Arts and Culture Captains for 2023, Hansali and Tom. 

 



The Sydney Academy of Chess 

 

The Sydney Academy of Chess tournament took place at Armidale Secondary College on Monday, 27 

February. ACPS placed first in the primary division  - Ethan 6th, Max & Hamish 4th, Joe 3rd, Ben 2nd and 

Mack 1st. Students who qualified for the next round will be notified shortly. 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



Sports News 

 



Touch Football 

 

On Wednesday 22 February, Boys and Girls travelled to Walcha to trial for the Armidale Zone Touch 

Football Teams. Congratulations to Edward, Frankie and Lyla who were selected. They will now travel to 

Tamworth on Tuesday 14 March to Trial for the North West Touch Football Teams. 



 



Good luck to Armidale City who are playing Guyra Central School in the 

PSSA Knockout Cricket today. 

 



 

 



 



ES1 and Stage 1 Assembly  

 

Congratulations to our award winners! 

Kindergarten Purple 

Dilgash, Iyla, Liam, Jeffrey, Navarnah and Henry 

Kindergarten Blue 

Mai'wenn, Elke, Theo, Ivy, Christopher and Kendrick 

K/1 Green 



Raiyyan, Archer, Minh-An, Cooper, Grace and Haval 

1C 

Skyla, Ciara, Eva, Curtis, Ryder and Hamish 

1/2W 

Bronte, Archie, Patrick, Zhihan, Albert, Madeline-May 

2C 

Olive, Henry, Remy, Molly, Hayden and Ted 

2L 

Tina, Emily, Henk, Pheonix, Mischa and Ethan 

 

Work of the fortnight  

Kindergarten Purple 

Leo and Danni-Lee 

Kindergarten Blue 

Violet and Agam 

K/1 Green 

Casey and Neveah 

1C 

Manvita and Seehar 

1/2W 

Harry and Gus 

2C 

Indie and Marli 

2L 

Paige and Connor 



Mrs Ridleys Word of the week 

 

Exacerbate (ig-ZASS-er-bayt) 

Verb- Exacerbate means "to make more violent, bitter, or severe." 

The Latin adjective acer, meaning "sharp," forms the basis of a number of English words. Acerbic 

("having a bitter temper or sour mood"), acrid ("having a sharp taste or odor"), and acrimony ("a harsh 

manner or disposition") are just the tip of the jagged iceberg. 

Community Notice Board  

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 



 



 



 



 

Contact Us 

 

 



Armidale City Public School 

Address- 142-152 Faulkner St, Armidale NSW 2350 

Phone- 02 6772 3420 

Email- armidalec-p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au 

Fax- 02 67712262 

Visit us on the web at www.armidalec-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
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